
From: Anne Galloway
To: Mishaan, Jessica
Subject: Re: public records request
Date: Tuesday, December 20, 2016 4:10:10 PM

Thank you, Jessica. I appreciate your response. 

On Tue, Dec 20, 2016 at 4:09 PM, Mishaan, Jessica <Jessica.Mishaan@vermont.gov> wrote:

Dear Anne,

 

This is to acknowledge the eighteen emails that you sent to several Vermont officials on
December 15, 2016.   Your emails, with some variations, were addressed to:

 

            Lucy Leriche, Secretary, Agency of Commerce and Community Development

            Dale Azaria, Staff Attorney

            Bill Sorrell, Attorney General

            Bill Griffin, Chief Assistant Attorney General

            Sarah London, Counsel to the Governor

            Michael Pieciak, Commissioner, Department of Financial Regulation

 

Your emails requested communications between and among these officials and others on
several topics.  Given the breadth of your request and the topics covered, the response time
is being extended to December 30, 2016.  See 1 V.S.A. 318 (a)(5)(A), (B) and (C).

 

Thank you,

Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal

Office of the Governor

109 State Street

Montpelier, VT 05609-0101

802.828.3333
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-- 
Anne Galloway
Editor, VTDigger.org
Executive Director, Vermont Journalism Trust
97 State St., Montpelier, VT 05602
cell 802-595-9159
@GallowayVTD
http://vtdigger.org

If you like our reporting, support our work with a donation.
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